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Ontario Breastfeeding Committee

Chair Report April 2011 to May 2012
The Baby-Friendly Initiative (BFI) has become well known best practice that has gained much public and health care support in Ontario. As momentum for inclusion and adoption of the Baby-Friendly Initiative continues, the Ontario Breastfeeding Committee (OBC) has participated actively to assist the process. As the Ontario Breastfeeding Committee evolves as a group, the results from a membership survey and the resulting discussion supported a name change to reflect the scope of the committee. 
At this Annual General Meeting the new name of our committee, Baby- Friendly Initiative Ontario, is being launched. Baby-Friendly Initiative Ontario (BFI Ontario) reflects the inclusiveness of all mothers and babies; as well as the best practice that supports, promotes and protects breastfeeding. This name change is timely as many decision makers and government organizations become educated to the organization and the process of the Baby-friendly Initiative.
 The revised Terms of Reference include a BFI Ontario Endorsement Directive as well as expanded organizational structure to ensure the committee utilizes the skills of the members and responds to the demands of the various stakeholders.  As both hospitals and community organization support are essential for implementation of the BFI, a co-chair model has been adopted. Welcome to Kim Ross- Hospital co-chair and community co-chair elect, Anne Smith. This strengthened hospital presence in the executive has a valuable. 
 The updated Logic Model, based on the Ottawa Charter provides structure to the numerous activities of the group. As the momentum continues, BFI Ontario continues to strengthen from the many individual efforts, organizational support and from government and agencies initiatives.  Capacity to support the needs of the organizations that are in the process of working towards the BFI designation is vital and achievable due to the culture of support and sharing found in our province.
Communication/Membership

Membership remains healthy and vital to advance the work of this committee.  Yearly individual or organizational membership fees are bundled to support the work of Baby-Friendly Initiative Ontario (BFI Ontario) and  the Breastfeeding Committee of Canada. The membership year runs January to December. An online renewal option is available through the committee website. Thank you to Hiltrud Dawson and Health Nexus for all the support provided.

Treasurer
Thanks to Donna Zukiwski for her ongoing work as treasurer including her recent work with formalizing the name change for the committee with the appropriate government agencies.

 Political Advocacy
This year, a letter to the Canadian Nurses Association regarding the Baby-friendly Initiative, and the stakeholder feedback to Health Canada –Nutrition for Healthy Term Infants0- 6 months was done in collaboration with the OPHA Breastfeeding Promotion Workgroup.  These joint efforts demonstrate the strength in aligning the committees existing in Ontario that promote breastfeeding.
BFI Ontario continues to work closely with Janette Bowie, a representative from the Ministry of Health and Long Term care- Health Promotion unit. Working towards the Baby-Friendly Initiative was identified as part of the Public Health Units accountability agreements with the ministry.  Through consultation with the BCC/ and our committee, the ministry is able to support and monitor health units in their journey. 
For hospitals, the revised Accreditation Canada requirements do not require BFHI designation but BFHI content is captured in the revised Obstetrics standards and is referenced in several of the guidelines. There is a requirement to have an infant feeding policy and the guidelines state that the policy is evidence-based and should align with the WHO/UNICEF Baby Friendly Hospital Initiative and its Canadian adaptation, the Baby Friendly Initiative by addressing the Ten Steps for Successful Breastfeeding as well as the International Code of Marketing of Breast-milk Substitutes. Further, the guidelines suggest that the policy include what information and support should be provided to mothers regarding infant feeding; training and resources available to service providers to provide effective care and support to mothers; implementing immediate and sustained skin-to-skin contact and 24-hour rooming-in; providing information on baby-led or cue-based feeding; for infants fed breast milk substitutes, information should be provided about the appropriate formula, preparation and storage; and information on community health .

The “Recommendations for a Provincial Breastfeeding Strategy for Ontario” continues to be promoted as appropriate.  A revision or progress report is planned for this year.
BFI Ontario continues to partner and collaborate with RNAO and OPHA to lobby the government at different levels to implement the Baby-Friendly Initiative into the provincial programs and health services.  Thanks to Lori Levere for her advocacy expertise.

BFI Ontario Social Media 
 From membership questions, the need for a strong website was identified. This workgroup is responsible for maintaining the “members only” section of the website and for updating website information as needed. As always, consider sharing resources with other members. Thanks to Karen Neilson for taking the lead in this area. Social media is an area that will continue to be strengthened. 
BFI  Ontario Assessment Committee
Ontario continues to be a leader in the country as one of only three provinces with the assessor capacity to do it’s own BFI pre-assessments. 
Kathy Venter, as the committee chair, is the first point of contact for requests for BFI assessments and coordinates subsequent steps with the BCC . In Ontario, as the first step in the BFI process, a certificate of Intent is provided to those organizations starting the process. This year 18 certificates of intent have been sent out.  Thanks to Kathy Venter for all her work as well as to Marg LaSalle, who is maintaining Ontario’s inventory of assessment progress.
This past year has seen the redesignation of Thunder Bay District Health Unit and many other organizations that are in the process of working towards designation and redesignation.
Ontario now has a total of 12 designated facilities including 3 hospitals and 9 community health care services. 
· St Joseph’s Hospital (Hamilton ) - 2003/ 2010
· Toronto East General Hospital -  Sept 2007
· Grand River Hospital ( Kitchener)- November 2008
· Thunder Bay District Health Unit – June 2006/ June 2011
· Somerset West CHC in Ottawa- June 2007
· Peterborough City-County Health Unit – May 2008
· Region of Peel- Public Health – June 2009
· Halton Region Health Department- December 2009
·  Algoma Public Health Unit – January 2010
·  Chatam-Kent Public Health  Service- February 2010

· North Bay Parry Sound District Health Unit- August 2011

· Centretown Community Health Centre- January 2012
Support and mentoring organizations in the BFI journey is a component of the BFI Ontario Assessment Committee.  In 2010, A  BFI Resource Team comprised of identified individuals who have been involved with BFI Accreditation came together to identify ways to assist others involved in BFI. The need for a community of practice to strengthen consistent messaging about the BFI process and guiding principles was highlighted. As more organizations work towards the BFI designation, the need for increased mentoring capacity has been demonstrated and will be achieved to support Ontario. Names of the Resource team will be provided on the committee website to ensure easy access for information for all members. Thanks to Laura Prodanyk for leading this committee. 

Ontario BFI in Community Health Services Committee
The ON BFI in CHS committee continued to be strong and active during 2010/11 participating in teleconference meetings to discuss BFI.  Members of this committee have continued to network and share resources and strategies to further local efforts to achieve designation.  Thanks to the sponsoring health units for their continued financial support for these teleconferences and to Dawn Hanes for chairing this group. In 2013, BFI Ontario will sponsor this committee’s calls to support the valuable work.
Welcome also to Grace Machado who will take over this committee’s chair role in June 2012.
Support for hospitals has been available on a one-to-one consultation basis. 
Other Activities
· Ontario  was represented on four calls of the BCC Provincial/Territorial BFI Implementation Committee by the chair/ past chair and government rep. 
· Ontario was represented on a BCC Northern Community subcommittee by Nicole Ethier of Porcupine Health Unit. 

· Ontario based BCC BFI Assessors have provided input into the provincial breastfeeding resource and on the National CPNP revision.

· BFI Ontario has provided feedback to the Ministry of Child and Youth, the Public Health Director/Manager group and membership regarding the NCAST resources. 

· BFI Ontario has participated at conferences with an information display table.
· A Business Case for the Baby-friendly Initiative is being developed.

· BFI Ontario and Health Nexus are developing a professional Common Message resource based on the 10 Steps for the Baby-Friendly Initiative.
The past year has been interesting with many opportunities and challenges. Thanks to the support and teamwork from many members we are making great progress in bringing the Baby-Friendly Initiative to the province.  
I wish to thank the members of the executive for the hard work and support throughout the year and to the all the members for your continued efforts to promote, protect and support breastfeeding in this province.  
Respectfully submitted,

Eileen Chuey
Ontario Breastfeeding Committee Chair
April 25, 2012










